
 
 

Minutes 
Historic Sign Review Committee 

October 23, 2009 
 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Kyle Mattison, Jim Jackson, Clancy Kingsbury 
 
STAFF PRESENT: Karen Bulman 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:     Todd Koehn, Lesley Rutter, Linda Johndreau 
 
 
Mattison called the meeting to order at 8:50 am. 
   
320 Main Street, Coinmach –  Wall Sign  
Jackson moved and Kingsbury seconded to approve the wall sign for Coinmach at 320 
Main Street.  Johndreau explained that the business logo has changed and the wall sign is 
needed to reflect that change.  The sign will be made of Dibond, a composite material.  The 
motion to approve the wall sign for Coinmach at 320 Main Street passed unanimously.   
 
932 St. Joseph Street, Legacy Jewelers – Copy Change on Signs  
Rutter explained that the applicant proposes to replace a panel in the ground sign with the 
words “Legacy Jewelers”.  Rutter furthered indicated that the words “Legacy Jewelers” will also 
be painted on the existing awning sign.  Jackson moved and Kingsbury seconded to 
approve the copy change on the ground sign and the painted sign on the awning for 
Legacy Jewelers at 932 St. Joseph Street.   The window sign identified in the application is an 
interior sign only and does not need to be reviewed.  The motion to approve the copy change 
on the ground sign and the painted sign on the awning for Legacy Jewelers at 932 St. 
Joseph Street passed unanimously.  
 
508 Main Street, First Chance Games Last Chance Games  –  Pedestrian and Window Signs  
Based on the original historical photograph submitted, Jackson moved and Mattison 
seconded to approve the pedestrian and window signs for First Chance Games Last 
Chance Games at 508 Main Street. Jackson stated that the sign is replicating the original sign 
on the building.  Jackson further stated that the projection sign will need to be submitted for 
approval by the Sign Board of Appeals as a projection sign is not a permitted sign in the Sign 
Code.  Koehn indicated that the lettering of the signs will be painted a gold color.  Kingsbury 
indicated that only the building number will be located on the dark grey canvas awning.  
Discussion followed on the retractable awning and the potential pigeon issues.  Kingsbury 
further indicated that the font for the lettering was selected to look very western and as close to 
the original sign as possible.  The motion to approve the pedestrian and window signs for 
First Chance Games Last Chance Games at 508 Main Street, based on the original 
historical photograph submitted, passed with Mattison and Jackson voting yes and 
Kingsbury abstaining.     
 
Minutes 
Jackson moved, Kingsbury seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the minutes 
of the October 9, 2009 meeting.      
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Sign Code 
Mattison indicated that the draft sign ordinance needs to be reviewed so that the Committee can 
finalize the proposed ordinance changes.    
 
Mattison adjourned the meeting 9:08 am. 
 
 


